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City of Garden Grove 
 

INTER-DEPARTMENT MEMORANDUM 
 

To: 
 

Mathew Fertal From: Keith G. Jones 

Dept: City Manager Dept: 
 

Public Works 

Subject: CONSENT AGREEMENT WITH THE 
MIDWAY CITY SANITARY DISTRICT 
FOR CONSTRUCTION OF 
NEWLAND/YOCKEY STORM DRAIN 

Date: 
 

March 25, 2008 

 
 
OBJECTIVE 
 
To request City Council approval of a consent agreement with the Midway City 
Sanitary District for the purposes of constructing the Newland/Yockey storm drain. 
 
 
BACKGROUND/DISCUSSION 
 
In 1991 Thielmann Engineers prepared the City’s Master Plan of Drainage and 
identified storm drainage deficiencies.  The Master Plan divided the City into seven 
drainage areas and designated the areas with sequential letters of the alphabet.  
Drainage area “B” lies in the west-central part of the city bounded by Beach 
Boulevard and Gilbert Street.  Within this drainage area, the Master Plan identifies 
the Newland/Yockey Storm Drain as the greatest storm drain priority in the City of 
Garden Grove. 
 
In the process of designing the first segment of the Newland/Yockey Storm Drain, 
the vertical alignment was found to conflict with a Midway City Sanitary District 
(MCSD) sewer in Oasis Avenue.  Since both facilities are gravity-operated systems, 
design modifications were required to allow the proper operation of both.  The 
modifications to the facilities have been designed to the satisfaction of MCSD and 
the City. 
 
To formalize the understanding between MCSD and the City, a cooperative 
agreement has been prepared to the satisfaction of the parties, and was approved 
by the MCSD Board of Directors.  The agreement is now ready for consideration of 
the Garden Grove City Council. 
 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT 
 
The proposed action has no financial impact to the general fund.  The project 
construction will be funded through Community Development Block Grant (Fund 
161) and Drainage Fees (Fund 082).   
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COMMUNITY VISION 
 
This project is consistent with the community vision for maintaining and enhancing 
the city’s infrastructure assets to maximize their value, longevity, and usefulness 
for the community. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended that the City Council: 
 

• Authorize the Mayor and the City Clerk to execute the agreement with 
the Midway City Sanitary District to modify and maintain Midway City 
Sanitary District sewer facilities affected by the future construction of the 
Newland/Yockey Storm Drain 

 
 
 
 
 
KEITH G. JONES 
Public Works Director 
 
 
 
By: Mark Uphus, P. E. 
 Senior Civil Engineer 
 
Enclosed:  Four Copies of Agreement with MCSD Signatures 
 


